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The Bear Facts 
Busy Bears Quilt Guild January 2020 

CALENDAR - 2020 
 
January 20 -  General Meet-
ing 
 
January 21 - Workshop 
 
February 3 - Board Meeting  
 
February 17 - General 
Meeting 
 
February 18 - Workshop 

EDITORS EPISTLE 
 
I am so sorry to have missed the 
Christmas party!  I heard it was 
lots of fun.  I need to get started 
on the new directory, so please get 
your membership forms in right 
away so you can be included. 
 
                             
   Jan Chapman 
     Editor                        
          
 .   

 President’s Message 
 
 
 A Quick Note From The President 
 
Happy New Year! I hope we all closed out 2019 on a happy and healthy 
note. 
 
If you missed out on our Christmas dinner you missed out on some 
good food and cheer. Many thanks to Bobbie Egelund, Lorraine Taylor, 
Elaine Dobiez and Janice Stillwell for all their help in making it so suc-
cessful. I also found out I still have some waitressing skills. Some of 
our quilting elf’s made lovely felted soaps for us and a special elf Jan 
Chapman made beautiful Christmas mug rugs. I think she is enjoying 
her embroidery machine may too much. We didn’t have our drawing at 
the Christmas dinner so you just might want to be at the January 
meeting when we draw three names from our sign-in table. You may be 
a winner of $100.00. 
 
Want to be in the 2020 Directory? January is our membership en-
rollment month for the year. Please mail your application and checks 
in or bring them to the January meeting so you can be included in the 
directory. 
 
I would also like to thank our 2020 Committee Chairs as well as the 
Board Members for taking on your positions. If members would like to 
reach out and assist please contact a committee chairperson or Board 
Member. We would love to have you involved in the wonderful things 
this guild does to support our community. 
 
See you all at the January meeting.  
                                           Belinda Evans 
                                             President 
 

January Dinner Before the Meeting 
 
Hi my friends, 
The pre-meeting dinner will be at Maggio’s, in 
the Von’s shopping center.  See you there at 4 
P.M.  
 
 
        Laurie Hancock                   

 Special Events
    

 

Stitchy Fingers 
 

We usually meet on the first and third Fridays of each month, 
unless there are five Fridays, or a holiday, or everyone is too 
busy...then we might shift to the second and fourth Fridays, as 
is the case this month. 
 
We will be getting together at my house this month on the 
10th,  and at Sue Boylin's in February on the 21st.  We will fill 
in the other dates as everyone figures out their schedules. 

 

 
                

Jill Gillham 
Stitchy Fingers 
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Busy Bears Quilt Guild General Meeting Minutes,  November 8, 2019 

 
Call to order 

President Belinda Evans called to order the regular meeting of the Busy Bears Quilt Guild at 6:00 pm on November 18, 2019 
at .Mary Johnson Center of The Community Church, 40946 Big Bear Blvd., Big Bear Lake, CA. 
 
 Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Motion was made by Lorraine Taylor and second by Jeannie Mazzaccane to approve minutes of September meeting 

as published in the November Newsletter. Minutes approved. 

Open issues 

Membership – currently stands at 69, enrollment forms for 2020 membership are available tonight. 

Treasurer’s Report – Jan Chapman made a motion to accept the report listed in the November newsletter, sec-

ond by Nicki Nootemboom.  Motion carried. 2020 Budget was approved upon motion by Lorraine Tay-

lor and second by Janice Stillwell. 

Sunshine and Shadows – Happy Birthday wishes to November quilters.  Shirley Hartwick disclosed that her 

mother Lillian has been diagnosed with breast cancer.  They have moved off the hill to be close to family 

members.  Susan Wade is recovering from her last surgery and is with us tonight.  Jeannie Mazzacane 

has a new great-grand daughter.  Bonnie Smetz has a new great-grandson.  Debbie Halstead’s son has 

been moved to rehab after a severe head injury due to an hit-and-run accident on an electric scooter.    

Philanthropy – Sue Hart presented our 2019 donations to Lutheran Social Services, SoCal Mountains – Discov-

ery Center, and Bear Valley Historical Society.  Each organization thanked the membership and ex-

plained a little about where the money would be used on the mountain.  Donations were also made to 

Meals on Wheels and The Community Church Pantry.   Pantry donations at the January meeting will 

Hamburger Helper. 

Special Events – Lorraine Taylor has a signup sheet for the Christmas Party on December 2, please select your 

menu option and include payment.  Tonight’s meeting includes our Holiday Cookie Exchange.  There 

will be no November workshop due to the proximity to Thanksgiving.  There is no meeting in Decem-

ber.  January workshop will be Quick 3-yard Quilts.    

2021 Opportunity Quilt – Fran Martin and Belinda Evans announced that a McKenna Ryan pattern has been 

purchased and blocks are being distributed to be completed by February or March. 

Open Committee Positions – Nomination that the current Board continue into 2020 was moved by Susan Wade 

and second by Terri Steipel (sp).  There are open positions for Committee chairs. See Belinda if you are 

interested to see the list.   

2020 Challenge Quilt – Brenda Bumble has free kits available.  Your challenge quilt should embody what the 

enclosed phrase means to you. Size of quilt: minimum 16” by 16”, maximum 24” by 24”.  Must include 

2 square inches of each of the five fabrics included in the kit plus as many others as you wish.  

 

Adjournment 

President Belinda Evans adjourned the meeting at 7:30 pm. 
Minutes submitted by:  Jeanne Wallace - 11/23/19 

Jeanne Wallace 
Secretary 
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January Sunshine and Shadows 

Bonnie Smets 
Sunshine and Shadows 

Lorraine Taylor 

Sue Bost 1/17 
Wendy Green 1/31                                      No shadows this monthl! 
Colleen Olson 1/2 
Mary Price 1/26 
Susan Wade 1/06 
Margo Petterson 1/12 
Dawn Clark-Dorris 1/4 

 

Not only is this the beginning of a new year, but also a new decade.  How exciting!  Hope you had a wonderful holiday 
season. 
  
As we begin 2020, our programs are designed to help and share ideas and techniques with our quilting sisters. 
  
The January meeting will be sharing your “Favorite Tool or Technique”  If you have a tool that you love and helps make 
your projects easier, please bring it to share.  You can tell us how you use it and why it helps so much.  The same for a 
favorite technique you have learned about. It will be a fun time of sharing and learning. 
  
The workshop is an “Open Sew and Philanthropy projects”.   You are welcome to bring your own projects to work on or 
get started on a new project for Doves or Mom and Dad Project.  New quilters-this is a good time to get some help if 
needed with your philanthropy quilt.  Whatever you decide, please join us for some sewing fellowship.  Bring your 
lunch.  Room will be available starting at 9:30.  
  
If you have any questions please give me a call or email.  If not, see you at the meeting!   
 

Programs 

 

Busy Bear 2020 Programs and Workshops 
 
January 20 – My favorite Tool 
 
January 21- Open Sew/Philanthropy 
 
February 17-What Quilting problems do I 
have?  
  
February 18 - Open Sew/Philanthropy 
 
March 16 – Idea Stations 
 
March 17 - Open Sew/Philanthropy or ? 
 
April 20 - Tina Curran-MY Excellent Adven-
ture as a Quilter 
 
April 21 – Tina Curran-House Block 
 
May 18 – Becky McGuire-My Applique Jour-
ney 
 
May 19 – Becky McGuire-Crazy Cushion  
 
June 15– Linda Sullivan -Got Colour 
 
June 16 – Linda Sullivan-Wonky Piecing and 
easy applique 

July 20 – Quilt Show Details 
 
July 21 -Annual Picnic 
 
August 17- Challenge Reveal and turning in of quilts for 
show-No workshop 
 
August dates for preshow activities to be announced 
 
September 21-Viewer’s Choice Awards  
 
September 22- To be announced 
 
October19- To be decided 
 
October 20-Wokshop-Comfort Quilts 
 
November 16 -Philanthropy Donations-Cookie Exchange 
 
November 17-No workshop 
 
December 7-? Christmas Party 
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Hello Quilting Sisters, 

Hope you all had happy holidays. 

Since it is a new year, I have been asked to explain the “ins and outs”  of the Birthday Table for new mem-
bers as well as a reminder for current members. 

On your “birthday month” at the guild meeting you are asked to bring a NEW gift for the Birthday Table, ap-
proximately a $15.00 value, preferably quilting or sewing related.  You are also asked to bring something for 
break time such as cookies, deviled eggs, etc., your choice.  If your birthday falls during a month that we do 
not have a meeting, such as December, or if your birthday falls during a month that is inconvenient for you 
due to vacations, etc. you may select an alternate month that is more convenient. 

Some of our generous members have donated other items to the Birthday Table.  After speaking with Belin-
da Evans and Sue Bost we feel that these items are better suited for the Bargain Table where they have a 
great exposure and sell quickly.   

Any questions, please feel free to contact me.  Hope to see you all in January.   

 

 

 

Birthday Table 

Sue Boylin 
Birthday Table 

Membership 

 

I hope that your are all healthy and happy in this new year!  This is a gentle reminder to either 
email in your membership renewal or bring it to the January or February General Meeting.  Febru-
ary is the final deadline if you want to be included in the 2020 Directory!   
 
A form is included on the following page.   

Laurie Nahay 

Membership 

Mexicali Soup  
  

1/2 cup chopped onion                                          In dutch oven, saute onion and garlic in oil until tender but not  
2 cloves garlic                                                       brown.  Add beef and cook until browned; drain off fat.  Add broth, 
2 T. olive oil                                                          water, corn, tomatoes, zucchini, celery and oregano;  bring to a  
1 lb. lean ground beef                                            boil.  Add rice and contents of seasoning packet; reduce heat and  
Two 14 1/2 oz. cans beef broth                               simmer 20 minutes.  Ladle into bowl and sprinkle with cheese.   
1 3/4 cup water 
One 17 oz. can corn, undrained 
One 16 oz. diced tomatoes, undrained                      Submitted by Jan Chapman 
3/4 cup sliced zucchini 
1/2 cup sliced celery 
1/2 tsp. oregano leaves 
One Package Farmhouse Mexican Rice 
1 cup grated jack or cheddar cheese 
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          Busy Bears Quilt Guild Membership form    

   PHOTO 
If you want to be in the Directory you must join on or before the January Meeting 
  FOR NEW 

To participate in our Quilt Show and Boutique you must become a member before June 1st
                     

MEMBERS 
 
                                   TODAY’S DATE:   ___________________  (PLEASE PRINT INFO BELOW) 

 
YOUR  NAME:  ____________________________________________________ SPOUSE/Other ___________________ 
 
BIRTHDAY (Mo.)_________ (Day)__________ (Year) Optional   __________ 
 
(BE&R) MONTH:   ___________  This is your Birthday Exchange & Refreshment  Month that you pick when you bring a Gift & Refresh-
ments (Pick a month that is convenient for you-(except Nov or Dec) Nov is our Cookie Exchange, Dec is the Xmas Party. 
 
MAILING ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
      City ____________________________________ State  ___________    Zip  _______________/ __________ 
 

        Home Phone:  ______________________________           Cell Phone:  _______________________________ 
 

PHYSICAL ADDRESS:_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
      City ____________________________________ State ___________    Zip  _________________/__________ 

 

     Home Phone:   _______________________________         Cell Phone:  _______________________________ 
 

OTHER ADDRESS: (Optional) ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
     City _____________________________________ State ___________    Zip  ________________/  __________  
 
     Home Phone:   _______________________________ 
 

EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________ 
 
Return this form to a meeting or Mail to: Busy Bear’s Quilt Guild,  P.O. Box 7015, Big Bear Lake, CA  92315 
 

***********************************************************************************************  
 NEW MEMBERS ONLY-            ___________________              _____________________ 
                  How long have you lived in Big Bear             How long have you 
been quilting 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
      What other interest do you have besides quilting   -   explain what technique you like best   &   what other interest do you have. 

________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                                 If you need more space—continue on the back of this form 
***********************************************************************************************  

Membership dues are:  $45.00  - Make Check out to BBQG 
(Opportunity Quilt Tickets are included & will be handed out ASAP) 

There will be a prorated membership fee: (After July 1st  includes Opportunity Tickets: $32.50)-(After Labor day week end: $12.50) 
 

Every member is asked to sell Opportunity Quilt Tickets & work at least (2) hours at the Quilt Show 

Every member is also asked to bring a REFRESHMENT & a $15.00 Minimum GIFT for the Birthday Exchange 
 
Regular Meeting: We meet the 3rd Monday of each month at The Mary Johnson Community Church, 40946, Big Bear Blvd, BBL 
                                                  Paid   Date__________________Check #_________  Cash___________ 
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Busy Bear Quilt Guild Philanthropy Report 
 
Can you believe it! 2020 Another year has ended and a new amazing one has begun! 
I hope you are all finding time through this winter season to quilt, quilt and quilt! 
 
We will be starting some new exciting projects this year as a guild. For the DOVES Project we are trying 
something called three-yard quilts. I have sixteen new patterns available to choose from for anyone checking 
out a kit. I am excited to see the results! 
 
For the Mom and Dad Project new flannel kits will be available. 
 
Of course for all you creative quilters the sky is the limit, coordinated kits will still be available. 
 
Food Pantry Theme for the month is Hamburger Helper. Don’t forget the can of meat to include with the box 
if possible.  
Honestly, anything you donate can help a family in need. 
 
Let’s make this year one of giving back to our community and remembering how fortunate each of us are to 
be here on the mountains with such wonderful friends! 
 
Sue Hart 

Philanthropy 

Important Note  
 
Any and all newsletter correspondence needs to be send to Busybearnewsletter@aol.com  
 
I get so many emails to my personal email that sometime guild business emails get lost in 
the shuffle!   
 
Thank you!   
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LETS SUPPORT OUR ADVERTIZERS    
            Bear Country Quilts & Gifts    Inspirations, Big Bear Lake   
 The Cotton Gin, Redlands, CA                          Summer Sky Creations, New River, AZ   

 


